

January 11, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 11, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Dehm welcomed the new members of the Board, Mr. Schilling and Mr. Wright.

DONALD HAMBLIN – PUBLIC HEARING (Continued)

Mr. Glenn Thornton , Mr. Richard Olson, Attorney, 24 W. Avenue, Spencerport, and Mr. Donald Hamblin, 16 Amsden Drive, Henrietta, owner of property located at 9 Sibley Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting area variances permitting the construction of a dwelling on a non-conforming lot with a lot width of less than 100 feet at the building line and less than a 15 foot setback from both side boundaries of the property.  Tax Account #221.03-2-4.  Zoned RS-30,000.

Mr. Dehm reviewed the discussion from the first meeting.  Mr. Dehm read a letter from the Planning Board to the ZBA regarding this application.

Mr. Olson reviewed the history of the property.

Mr. Thornton stated that the site where the house is proposed is 72 feet wide.  Mr. Olson stated it was more aesthetically pleasing to have the house at this location on the property than to move it forward.  Mr. Olson discussed the footprint of the house, which includes a front load garage.

Mr. Olson discussed the side setbacks.  

Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be a common driveway between this lot and Mr. Hamblin’s adjoining property.  Mr. Olson stated it could be a common drive and straddle the lot line.  Mr. Olson stated it is a stone drive now.

Mr. Wright asked if they could move the house to the west so it was right on the lot line and then they would have the 18 feet on the east.  Mr. Olson stated that this would not make it easy to market the house.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Olson stated they could adjust the placement of the house to some degree from the east to the west.  

Mr. Olson stated three feet would be the minimum to the lot line, but five feet would be better.

Mr. Mattaro asked what kind of septic system they were planning.  Mr. Thornton stated it would be a raised bed, modified system.  Mr. Thornton stated the Health Department has given preliminary approval of the placement of the system.  Mr. Hamblin stated the property is on public water.  

Mr. Hamblin stated the well is still on the property, 10 feet off the lot line, 20 feet from Sibley Road.  Mr. Hamblin stated the well has a cap on it.

Mr. Hamblin stated he has not spoken to the neighbors in the “big” house.  Mr. Dehm stated he spoke to them before the first meeting and invited them to attend, but they did not appear.

Mr. Jones asked if there would be any problem requiring a restriction on where future development on the other lot could take place.  Mr. Olson responded no.  

Mr. Dehm opened the meeting to comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 8:20 p.m.

A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 11, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 8:21  p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: no one.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

MAZ STORES – PUBLIC HEARING

George Decker of Griffith Energy as agent for Maz Stores, Inc. of 7606 Rush-Lima Road, Honeoye Falls, owner of property located at the same address, came before the Board for area variances permitting the construction of a free-standing sign, adding lettering to the existing canopy and reimaging four petroleum product pump dispensers to reflect a change in brand from no brand to Citgo.  Tax Account #221.030-02-031.  Zoned RS-30,000.

Mr. Jones stated that under the new zoning ordinance, when reconfiguring gas pumps with a new logo, a variance is not needed.  Mr. Decker stated that a freestanding sign is an additional structure.  A discussion followed regarding the canopy signs and the overall size of the Citgo logo.

Mr. Decker stated that the canopy dimensions would be 36’ x 86’ with the fascia having a height of 48”.  

Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Decker was asking for three things:


-
Construction of a free standing sign;


-
Adding lettering to two sides of an existing canopy (north and south side);


-
reimage of pump dispensers.

Mr. Dehm stated the Board would discuss each item individually.

Mr. Decker stated first he was requesting adding lettering to the existing canopy.  Mr. Decker stated he would use 20” plastic letters.  These letters could be illuminated or non-illuminated.  Mr. Decker stated he would prefer they would be illuminated because there is not a lot of light in the area.  Mr. Decker stated that if the Town would prefer non-illuminated, that would be acceptable, too.  Mr. Decker stated the lettering would be on the north and south side of the canopy.  

Mr. Decker stated that the dimensions would be 9.96 square feet for the letters and they would be spaced apart.  Mr. Decker stated that with the letters properly spaced:


-
Non-illuminated sign would be 16.66 square feet


-
Illuminated sign would be 17.28 square feet.

Mr. Decker stated the illuminated sign would be horizon blue with the light underneath and backlighted.  Mr. Schilling asked what hours the lights would be on.  Mr. Decker stated they would be on during the hours of operation – and they are open until 11:00 p.m.  

Mr. Mattaro asked how many stations Griffith Energy managed.  Mr. Decker stated they managed 245 stations throughout New York and a few in Pennsylvania.

Mr. Dehm asked what other types of lighting there would be.  Mr. Decker stated he was not sure, there would probably be perimeter lighting and parking lot lighting.

Mr. Dehm asked if the result could be achieved by other means.  Mr. Decker responded no.  Mr. Dehm asked if the logo could be on the building.  Mr. Decker stated there are certain criteria they have to meet from the major oil companies.  Mr. Decker stated the companies could be flexible to some extent.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would result in an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Decker stated no, they would be modifying the canopy and, therefore, making it more aesthetically appealing.

Mr. Dehm asked if this variance request was substantial.  Mr. Decker responded no.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would have any adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Decker responded no.

Mr. Dehm asked if this was self-created.  Mr. Decker responded yes.

Mr. Dehm stated they would now begin the discussion of the freestanding sign.  Mr. Decker stated there would be two 20-foot poles with the Citgo logo in between them.  Mr. Decker stated the Citgo logo sign is 6’ x 6’.  Mr. Decker stated there would also be a 5’ x 5’ three product price sign below the Citgo logo sign on the poles.  Mr. Decker stated the poles would be fixed to concrete footers.

Mr. Decker stated the sign would be on the southwest corner of the property.  Mr. Decker stated they would have to be aware of the power lines when determining the placement of the sign.

Mr. Jones stated the setback is 80 feet from the right of way on a state highway.  Mr. Jones asked if Mr. Decker wanted to request a freestanding sign, because he would have to amend his application and request a variance for the setback.  Mr. Decker stated the building was closer to the road than 80 feet.  Mr. Jones stated Mr. Decker could request a continuance of the public hearing, and a new notice would have to be published with the amended request.  

Mr. Decker stated that one of the reasons for the freestanding sign was to post the prices.  Mr. Decker stated he felt it was important that the pricing be visible to drivers.  Mr. Decker stated that there were two reasons for the request for a freestanding sign:


-
Additional identification and


-
Pricing notification.

Mr. Thorp asked how the previous owner displayed pricing and how business was now compared to then.  Mr. Decker stated the volume was better with the previous owner, which he thought was due to pricing.

Mr. Wright asked if the prices could be posed on the canopy.  Mr. Decker stated he did not know the lettering might be too small.

Mr. Wright stated the applicant needed to consider the fact that the station is in a residential area when considering the signage.  

Mr. Decker stated he would like to ask for a continuance of the public hearing.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to grant a continuance of the public hearing for Maz Stores.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

Mr. Dehm asked Mr. Decker to let the ZBA know within the week as to what their plans are regarding the free standing sign.

Mr. Dehm stated the affidavit of posting of the sign was in the file along with the public notice and the County’s response.

Mr. Dehm adjourned the public hearing at 9:13 p.m.

MINUTES
Mr. Mattaro moved seconded by Mr. Dehm, to approve, as submitted, the minutes of the November 16, 2000 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated the Town fee schedule had been approved.  The secretary stated the fees for the ZBA needed to be corrected, and she has discussed this with the Town Clerk.

Mr. Dehm stated the annual report had been given to the Supervisor.

Mr. Dehm stated there was a seminar given by the Town of Victor on March 7.  

Mr. Dehm stated that all the ZBA members had been given copies of Chapter 200.

Mr. Dehm asked the secretary if the ZBA could be provided with zoning maps.

Mr. Dehm stated he would write the Hamblin determination.  

A discussion followed regarding the Hamblin determination.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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